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Alan Wildman

From: Alan Wildman
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2024 11:29 AM
Subject: 2024 Local Street Improvements - Update September 6, 2024

Preliminary Project Schedule Provided by Contractor 
  
Thank you for your patience throughout the project. We hope you enjoy the new streets. The 
contractor will work on corrective items and restoration over the coming weeks. As grass becomes 
established, we encourage residents to trim grass. This will help restrict weed growth and assist the 
grass growth 
 
The contractor will be responsible for getting the new seeding established in the terrace so that it 
covers the entire area to a height of 2-inches.  The Village of Prairie du Sac specifies the contractor 
use Madison Parks or an approved equivalent grass seed.  Madison Parks grass seed is a mixture of 
superior turfgrass varieties that thrive in full sun or light shade. It is excellent for new lawns or 
upgrading existing turf which establishes quickly and permanently.  It may take up to two years for 
the lawn in the terrace area to be fully restored, depending on various factors.  UW-Extension 
recommends setting your mower at 2½ to 3 inches to allow grass to be dense and have a deeper root 
system. UW-Extension also recommends you mow frequently, keep the mower blade sharp, and 
return the clippings to the lawn.  Taller grass and frequent mowing can aid in preventing weed 
growth.  The Village recommends you begin mowing once the grass has reached a height between 
2½ to 3 inches.  You may choose to water the grass to aid in its growth, especially during the warmer 
temperatures.  However, the Village will not reimburse such costs.   
  
What Happened Week of September 3rd 

 Project Review 

What to Expect Going Forward  
  

 Miscellaneous site cleanup 
 Restoration touch up 
 Corrective items 

 
 

Project Overview 
  
5th Street Reconstruction – Grand Avenue to Prairie Street  

 Reconstruction of the curb and gutter, road base, and asphalt pavement 
 Replacement of water main, water services, and substandard sanitary sewer 
 New storm sewer extensions  
 New Sidewalk on east side of 5th Street and spot sidewalk replacement 

  
VFW Drive - 8th Street to Water Street 

 Reconstruction of the curb and gutter (new), road base, and asphalt pavement 
 Replacement of water main and water services 
 Replacement of sanitary sewer and sanitary services 
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 Storm inlet installation 
    
More information regarding the 2024 Local Street Improvements, including plans and special 
assessments, can be found at www.prairiedusac.net/streetwork or please contact: 
  
Ryan Ruff, P.E. 
Strand Associates, Inc. 
608-251-4843 ext. 1262 
ryan.ruff@strand.com 
  
This e-mail is being sent to you as you previously requested to receive 2024 Local Street 
Improvements updates by e-mail.  Should you wish to no longer receive these updates by e-mail, 
please click here.  Please share this information with your neighbors, including how they can receive 
the updates by e-mail or at www.prairiedusac.net/streetwork.  Thank you. 


